WILTSHIRE COUNTY AMATEUR SWIMMING ASSOCIATION

President: Mr. R Moorhouse
Swimming Officials Committee
Minutes of the zoom meeting held on Wednesday 8th December 2021.
Present: D Jones, P Robbins, A Ryczanowski, A Brown, R Moorhouse, Mrs D Lee, D Hall, Mrs M Trevithick, M Edmundson.
Apologies:  Mrs. M Greenan, Mrs S Yeoman, A Stratford .
531.  
Mr A Ryczanowski was elected as chairman

532. 
The minutes of the meeting held on 27th February 2020 were agreed. 
533.
527.

Mr Robbins reported that 15 hours for JL2 andJL2s and 50 hours for Referee of post qualification before moving to the next level.
534.
Championships/Swim Meet Software 
The use of Swim Meet software was discussed and it was felt that it should be purchased by the county. It had been used at the Tigersharks Meet and reports were favourable. The committee recommended that the county purchase a full licence costing £300 pa. The county and all clubs would be able to use it.

Mrs Trevithick agreed to investigate a trial licence for the county and Mr Robbins to contact all officials regarding the change. Mr Hart to be asked to put this on the website.
The software will produce list of officials, which can then be forwarded to the regional licence meet organiser.
With regulations changing daily it is unclear how many people will be allowed on poolside.

Classification details for any Para-Swimmers must be on the programme.

535.
Regional Issues/examinations
New Starters
20 J1 




17 J2




4 J2S

Passes

8 J1




4 J2




2 J2S




1 Referee

The current Certificate of Disability is to be replaced in the new year. The new certificate, Certificate of Exception,  will cover more areas and be needed by anyone who has not been classified.

536.
Black Book
To be discussed later, but in general it was felt that it should become an electronic document.

537. 
Masters
The meeting felt that the use of Swim Meet software would help with the allocation of officials for master’s events.  Mr A Ryczanowski agreed to help the county organiser.
538.
AOB

It was reported that the Arena League rules state that swimmers must bring something to put masks into so that they remain dry.  It was felt that this was a good idea and should be recommended at the Championships.

Mr J Beard is contacting all officials who need a licence renewal regarding a FINA update course.
Mr G French was proposed as a specialist for this committee, this was unanimously agreed and Mr Ryczanowski will contact him. 

Mr Jones agreed to run a disability seminar for the county.  Mr Robbins to check to see if the is permissible.
The meeting closed at 8.50pm.

